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It’s another one of those big TV specials (Sacrifice in this case) for
TNA with a main event of Tyrus challenging Drew Galloway for the TNA
World Title. Other than that we have Ethan Carter III vs. Mike Bennett in
a No DQ match and Beer Money defending the Tag Team Titles against Decay
in a Valley of Shadows match. Let’s get to it.

Tyrus and Rockstar Spud are in the ring to start with Tyrus talking about
how Drew Galloway has promised to defend the title against him no matter
what condition he’s in. Here’s Drew and we’re ready to go.

TNA World Title: Tyrus vs. Drew Galloway

Drew is defending and has bad ribs coming in. Tyrus does the smart thing
to start and sends Drew to the floor for some kicks from Spud. Some chops
knock Tyrus back but the big man goes right back after the ribs to take
over. A double legdrop to the ribs gets two but Tyrus misses a Vader
Bomb. With the tape ripped off, Drew comes off the top with a chop to the
head and (doesn’t) plant Tyrus with a horrible bulldog.

Spud gets dragged in and suplexed for his efforts, followed by a Claymore
for two on Tyrus because this match MUST continue. A World’s Strongest
Slam puts Drew down so Tyrus goes up, only to get caught with a right
hand to the face. Drew gets two more off a superplex before the
Futureshock puts Tyrus away at 7:55.

Rating: C. The match wasn’t even bad but it felt like it went on forever
because only TNA thinks Tyrus is even the slightest bit interesting.
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Thankfully this gets rid of Tyrus as anything of importance and lets us
move past the brilliant idea to have him win a World Title shot at the
biggest show of the year.

We recap last week’s main event with Jeff Hardy hitting a Swanton off the
set to knock out both guys.

Maria has plans for the Knockouts division.

Beer Money doesn’t care what the Valley of Shadows is because this is all
about their legacy with the titles.

Maria is here to talk about rebuilding the Knockouts division through a
revolution. Yeah they’re not even hiding the ripoff here. Cue Gail Kim to
say Maria is ruining everything that has been built and to accuse Maria
of having Rosemary kidnap her last week. Maria threatens her with her
power and makes Gail vs. Rosemary. If this is really supposed to lead to
Gail vs. Maria, they’re even more delusional than they thought.

Gail Kim vs. Rosemary

Rosemary has Crazzy Steve with her. It’s a brawl to start with Gail being
sent outside and into the post. Back in and Rosemary puts on a full
nelson with her legs. Gail easily gets out and puts on the figure four
around the post, followed by a twisting top rope cross body for two. A
Scorpion Death Drop gets two for Gail but Steve pulls her to the floor.
This brings out Maria for a distraction, allowing Rosemary to mist Gail,
followed by an F5 for the pin at 6:11.

Rating: D+. If there’s a point to this story coming that isn’t Gail vs.
Maria coming anytime soon, I’d love for them to get to it already. The
problem here is we’ve covered so much of Gail over the years that it’s
really hard to get fired up about her again. In other words: GIVE US
SOMETHING NEW ALREADY.

Here’s Eli Drake for Fact of Life where the mission is to name all the
dummies. Like for instance Jeff Hardy, who dove off a scaffold to prove
that he’s extreme. Or like Drew Galloway, who thinks having a belt makes
him a big deal. Drake has a button to press after every name that says



DUMMY, YEAH. His guests tonight are the BroMans, who are now wearing
glasses.

Unfortunately they have no lenses so Drake thinks they’re dummies. Jesse
had the chance to ride Eli’s coattails but decided to get back together
with this waste of space like Robbie E. Jesse brings up the loss to Grado
so Drake gets in his face and calls him every name he can think of,
capped off by, of course, dummy. The BroMans quickly dispatch him and
make fun of Drake’s catchphrase. As usual, Drake has a great presence to
him and was one of the bright spots on the show.

Decay is ready for their Tag Team Title shot.

Ethan Carter III says he isn’t perfect because he’s no longer the World
Champion. He’s on his way back though through revenge and that starts
tonight with Mike Bennett.

Tag Team Titles: Beer Money vs. Decay

Decay is challenging in a Valley of Shadows match, which means anything
goes. I’m assuming at least as there’s no explanation before the match.
There are weapons everywhere and the lights are dimmer than usual. The
champs control to start but are quickly pulled to the floor to keep up
the brawl. Of course the lighting makes it difficult to see what’s going
on but that might be best all around.

Pope tells us that this is No DQ and Josh throws in that it’s no
countout, which you could tell on your own, furthering the theory that
TNA announcers are entirely worthless. Decay takes over with Abyss
throwing a bunch of weapons into the ring to continue the beating on the
champs. Apparently Rosemary interfered at one point but the announcers
couldn’t see what she did because of the lighting. A Rocket Launcher is
broken up and Roode catapults Steve into a DDT from Storm. Abyss eats a
spinebuster from Roode and a top rope elbow from Storm gets two.

We take a break and come back with Abyss bringing in the barbed wire
board because this is yet another name for Monster’s Ball. The double
suplex puts Steve onto the barbed wire but Abyss breaks up the name
shouting. Now it’s thumbtacks because, again, this is Monster’s Ball.



Rosemary comes in and mists Abyss by mistake, earning him a beer bottle
to the head for two. Steve shoves Storm off the top and through a table,
followed by a low blow to Roode. The chokeslam onto the tacks gives Decay
the titles at 15:33.

Rating: C. Yeah fine. I know Roode is leaving and the team is done so
Decay getting the belts makes more than enough sense but I’ve seen Abyss
doing this match with this exact same set of spots so many times that
it’s really hard to care anymore. Overall the match was fine but there’s
no connection to it, which is the case for so many things in TNA.

We look back at Eric Young cutting off Bram’s beard last week.

Bram, still with a huge beard, says he’s ticked off and wants to end
Young tonight.

Mike Bennett talks about how much his debut has changed things for Ethan
Carter. No one has pinned him either so tonight the streak comes to an
end.

King of the Mountain Title: Bram vs. Eric Young

Young is defending and they go at it from the bell. This is also falls
count anywhere because we haven’t just gotten done with a hardcore style
match. Bram backdrops him for two but the Brighter Side of Suffering off
the apron is countered with a grab of the beard. Young pulls out a
trashcan lid but opts for a low blow instead. A DDT plants Bram and
there’s a trashcan lid shot for good measure. Young bites the face to
break up a superplex attempt and drops the top rope elbow for two. The
piledriver through a table is countered into the Brighter Side of
Suffering through the same table for the pin and the title at 6:29.

Rating: D+. AND STAY OUT YOU RASPY VOICED PEST WITH A STUPID BEARD!!! In
case you didn’t know, that was it for Eric Young and I couldn’t be
happier. The guy always felt like he was in way too high of a spot and
while he did have some moments, I’m so glad to see him finally out of
TNA. Bram should have had that title a long time ago with Young being
left out but then where would we have been without Young to guide us?



Drew Galloway wants to fight Lashley next week.

Here’s a banged up Jeff Hardy to update us on his condition. Jeff says he
did what he did last week because he’s Jeff Hardy and hopefully that put
some sense into Matt’s head. This brings out Reby and Spud to yell about
how Jeff is selfish for hurting Matt. Reby slaps him a few times until
Jeff knocks her hand away. Spud goes after Jeff’s leg and gets a Twist of
Fate for his efforts.

Mike Bennett vs. Ethan Carter III

Street fight. They get right in each others faces to start and Ethan
clotheslines him out to the floor. Bennett grabs a chair but gets
backdropped out to the floor for his efforts. Some chops up against the
barricade have Bennett in even more trouble and Carter stops a charge in
the corner with a raised boot. Mike sends him shoulder first into the
post though and the arm is wrapped around the post for good measure.

Ethan starts his comeback but can’t get the 1%er. Instead he settles for
two off a jumping Downward Spiral, followed by a double clothesline to
put both guys down. Bennett grabs a quick cutter for two so it’s time to
beat the tar out of Carter with a chair. The 1%er connects but Maria
comes in to break up the cover. Carter unloads on him with the chair and
puts on a cobra clutch, only to have Bennett climb the ropes and flip
backwards for the first ever pin on Carter at 11:08.

Rating: B. I’m digging the heck out of this feud and I’m hoping it
continues. The key thing here though is that they treated Carter getting
pinned as something big and then gave that accolade to someone who could
go somewhere with it. Really solid main event here and exactly what this
show needed.

Bennett is STUNNED to end the show.

Overall Rating: C-. The main event helped a lot but this really didn’t
feel like a big show. The name didn’t help things either as this felt
more like Hardcore Justice than a run of the mill show like Sacrifice. It
doesn’t help that the World Title match had Tyrus involved and then three
straight hardcore style matches. The main event was good though and TNA



has some potential going forward, even though I have no reason to believe
it’s going to last.

Results

Drew Galloway b. Tyrus – Futureshock

Rosemary b. Gail Kim – F5

Decay b. Beer Money – Chokeslam onto a pile of tacks

Bram b. Eric Young – Brighter Side of Suffering through a table

Mike Bennett b. Ethan Carter III – Rollup counter to a cobra clutch

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of the History of the Intercontinental Title at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B01D4D3EGQ

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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